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Dear parents, children, staff, and parishioners,   
 

Walk with me Oh Lord. 
 

 
What a lovely prayerful start to our day ð children across the school led their classes so reverently in their Lent 
Prayer time. It is such a special way for us to walk together on our Lenten journey.  We were so disappointed 
that we couldnõt invite parents in this morning due to the weather. Please join us if you can for our next prayer 
time on Friday 31st March. 
 
 There will be no parent prayer time on Tuesday 21st March. This date was sent out incorrectly in the parent 
dates. Apologies for this. 

 

 
 
During the last week of Lent, we are delighted to be joining thousands of other children and young people in taking part in a walking challenge, to raise 
money for our Lenten charity - CAFOD.  As a school family, we are aiming to clock up a massive 1000 miles, with the children from Nursery to Year 6 
contributing, and we are confident we will smash our goal! 
We greatly appreciate your support and are asking for parents, families and friends to sponsor us if 
they are able. Every contribution, no matter how big or small, can make a difference to the world's 
poorest communities. 
Your child will have brought home a sponsor form this week. Please return this to school on or 
before Monday 27th March. #romeroserves 
 
 
 
Lent Cake Sales  
Thank you for all your support with these so far. We have had so many kind donations of cakes from 
the families with children in Reception, Year 1, Year 5 and Year 6. All money raised will go towards 
supporting our parish of Sacred Heart and our Lenten Charities. 
 
Tuesday 14th March ð Year 4 and Year 2 
Tuesday 21st March ð Year 3 and Nursery  
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Worker of the Week 
Nursery  Reception  Year 1  Year 2  Year 3  Year 4  Year 5  Year 6  

 N/A N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  N/A  
PE Days ð New days Spring 2  

N/A  Monday  Thursday  Friday  Wednesday  Tuesday   Tuesday  Thursday  

Attendance: 94.5% Overall (total attendance for the week for the whole school) Our school target for this year is 97%.  

  85.9%   91.8%    93.3%   95.2%   97.4%     92.2%  97.7%   94.1%   
House Point Winner  N/A Rollover till next week  

Class Attendance Winner  1C Mrs Stanton & 2E Miss Parry   
 
 
 Romero Spelling Bee 
Sadly, due to the snow we were unable to take our minibus off site today, so our Romero Spelling Bee has been 
postponed. New dates for our Romero Spelling Bee competitions will be Monday 27th and Tuesday 28th March. We canõt 
wait to see how our competitors get on!  
 
 
 
Fun in the snow! 
What a wonderful time was had in the snow on Thursday! The children were so excited to play in the snow with their 
friends and it was so wonderful to see them making memories together! In Nursery, the children learned the phoneme ôsõ in 
their phonics and took their learning outside. 
 

   
 
Phones at Pick-up 
A polite reminder, that we ask parents not to use their phones during collection at the end of the day. Children are so excited to see you and share their 
news from the day. Staff may also need to pass on messages or discuss first aid.  
 
 
 
Y6 Parentsõ Meeting 
On Friday, 17th March, our Y6 staff will be sharing information about the upcoming SATs tests in a parent workshop. ὮὯὰάὲέὴ  
The aims of the meeting are to: 

 Give an overview of the arrangements for SATs week 
 Provide some practical tips and activities to support your child with revising at home.  
 Detail how your child's results will be reported to you, to support you with interpreting them on results day.  

We can't wait to see you there! To confirm your attendance, please RSVP via the link below: 
https://forms.office.com/Pages/ResponsePage.aspx... 
 
When: Friday 17th March @ 3:30pm 
Where: Sacred Heart School Hall 
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Parking reminder 
Please can I continue to ask that parents are considerate when parking to collect children from school and mindful of the residents of Brays Lane. 
Residents have mentioned that a number of parents are still parking well in advance of 3:20pm ð some as early as 2:30pm. Please can I request that 
this doesnõt happen as it directly impacts residentsõ ability to park outside their houses. Please can you also ensure that engines are switched off when 
you are parked as leaving engines running creates unnecessary pollution and affects the air quality of our area.  
Many thanks for your cooperation with these issues. 
 
  
Reading at home with your child is the BEST thing you can do to support their learning. Please try and spend at least 10 
minutes a night hearing your child read and sharing stories. Good readers make good writers and helps to improve 
childrenõs imagination, creativity and knowledge of the world. 
We would love for you to share your favourite books with us! Why not put a review of your favourite book on the school 
reading padlet? Letõs share our love of books with each other and give some recommendations to our friends. To access the 
padlet, please scan the QR code or follow the padlet link. https://padlet.com/mtaggart4/1l5cpcoorjckyh4h 

 
Storytime in Year 1  
Year 1 children loved bringing their parents to story time this week. Teachers modelled how 
special story times can be and how to engage children in stories. We hope you enjoyed 
joining your children and found the session useful. 
 

 Snuggle up with a book  
Nursery parents are invited to join us in the lodge after school on Tuesday 14th March. Come and share a story with 
your child, followed by a workshop to offer ideas and strategies to support your child's reading at home.  
#romerochild  
 
 
Reading Buddies 
We are reintroducing our Reading Buddies next week. Y6 are excited to support some of our Year 1 and Year 2 children, 
daily in their reading.  

 
 
Red Noses  
Red Noses will be on sale for £2.50 from Monday 13th March 2023.  Please have the correct change where possible.  
 
 
 
NSPCC Stay Safe, Speak Out 
Children in Key Stage 1 and Key Stage 2 have been learning about how to stay safe by speaking out this week. 
Using child-friendly, age-appropriate language, the children learned about the types of abuse. They then discussed 
what to do if they had a worry or concern and the importance of sharing their worries with a trusted grown up and 
to keep ôSpeaking outõ. 
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Rowing Competition  
Well done to another group of determined rowers who took part in The School Games competition today. Every child tried incredibly hard and achieved 
some brilliant scores!  
 
Well done Team SH!ὛὝὟὠ  

 
#romerothrives #TeamSH 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

National Finalists ð Dance Squad  
On Tuesday, our dancers were absolutely incredible! They stunned the 
audience and judges with their amazing performance and came away 
with an epic 2nd place meaning that they qualify for the National Finals! 
ὛὝὟὠ  
Weõre so proud of them all and canõt wait for them to dazzle again at 
the finals in Oxford on 8th June.  
Amazing result Team SH  

#romerothrives 
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*Change in Parents Evening Date* - 26th April 2023 
Due to a number of reasons, we have to change the date for Parents Evening this term. The new date will be Wednesday 26th 

April from 1pm ð 7pm and will take place in the school hall.   
Mrs Seversõ class ð consultations will take place on Tuesday 18th April.   

All appointments will be made nearer the time. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Week at a glance 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

I hope you have a wonderful weekend. 
 

Mrs R Ellis 
Head of School 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Date Time Activity 

Value and Virtue ð Learned and Wise   
Monday 13th March  All Day 

3:30pm 
 

Guitar Lessons 
Netball match vs St Patricks (home) 

Tuesday 14h March  All Day 
Morning 
Morning 
3:30pm 
3:30pm 

Piano and violin lessons 
Drumming lessons 
Y2 and Y4 Cake Sale 
Y3/4 girls football match AT7 
Nursery Parents Phonics Meeting 

Wednesday 15th March   Strike Action ð see details below ð subject to change  
Thursday 1̀6th March  
 

 Strike Action ð see details below ð subject to change 

Friday 17h March  9:00am 
All Day 
 

Comic Relief Class Assembly ð Miss Parry 
Comic Relief ð Non-uniform/superhero - £1 donation 
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As you may be aware that the National Education Union (NEU) have declared further strike action, which will take place on 15th March 2023 and 
16th March 2023.  
 
You may be aware from media coverage that the strike is happening because of a national dispute between the unions and the government over pay 
and not because of any issues at our school. We remain committed to providing a safe and secure environment for our pupils and delivering high-quality 
teaching. 
 
The school is following the DfE guidance on managing industrial action and all efforts have been made to keep the school open. Unfortunately, with a 
significant number of staff taking strike action, and having risk assessed the viability of safely supervising pupils in school, it will be necessary to 
partially close the school on Wednesday 15th and Thursday 16th March.  
 
Please note that if your childõs class is closed then you will not able to come to school, including vulnerable pupils, pupils with an EHCP and pupils 
whose parents are classed as a critical worker. This is a change from previous strike days.  
 
Please note the following arrangements for each class: 
 
 
Wednesday 15th March 2023 
 

 Class 1 Class 2 
Nursery Open Open 
Reception Open ð Mrs Pearman Closed - Mrs Gaffney 
Year 1 Closed - Miss Reilly Closed ð Mrs Stanton 
Year 2 Closed ð Miss Parry Closed - Mrs Baker 
Year 3 Open ð Miss Allport Open ð Mrs OõConnor 
Year 4 Closed ð Mrs Severs Closed - Mr Finn 
Year 5 Open ð Miss Paterson Closed ð Miss Ruff 
Year 6 Open ð Mrs Davies Closed - Mrs OõMalley 

 
Thursday 16th March 2023 
 

 Class 1 Class 2 
Nursery Open Open 
Reception Open ð Mrs Pearman Closed ð Mrs Gaffney 
Year 1 Open ð Miss Reilly Open ð Mrs Stanton 
Year 2 Open ð Miss Parry Closed - Mrs Cowley 
Year 3 Closed ð Miss Allport Closed ð Miss Gibson 
Year 4 Closed - Mrs Severs Open ð Mr Finn 
Year 5 Open ð Miss Paterson Open ð Miss Ruff 
Year 6 Open ð Mrs Davies Open ð Mrs OõMalley 

 
 
These plans are subject to change over the next few days. We will, of course, keep you updated. We regret the disruption that the strike action will 
cause and thank you for your understanding. 
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